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The General Manager of the Port 
Authority of Guam, during the monthly 
board of directors meeting held 
on July 6, 2023, addressed issues 
recently brought up by senators at a 
confirmation hearing for two potential 
board members.

A legislative confirmation hearing 
was held on May 3, 2023 for the 
Governor’s re-appointment of Mr. 
Frank Santos and appointment of 
Mr. Luis Baza to serve on the Port 
Authority Board. Legislative action 
on the confirmation has yet to be 
determined. 

“During the recent Legislative 
Confirmation Hearing for our two Board 
of Directors nominees, numerous 
misstatements and allegations were 
made by a few lawmakers regarding 
the Port,” said Port Authority of Guam 
General  Manager Rory J. Respicio. 
“I was not provided the opportunity to 
properly respond during the hearing 
so I would like to take this time to clear 
up the issues that were raised.”

Respicio provided members 
of the Port Board of Directors with 
clarifications on misstatements and 
allegations regarding numerous 
matters including the two nominees, 
Port 7 issue, YTK, Port debt service 
ratio, number of Port employees, 
storage of the GPA generators, the 
Port’s work to interdict drugs and 
the training assignment of the Port’s 
Procurement and Supply Manager. 
The complete response of Mr. 
Respicio is contained at the bottom of 
this news release.

Meanwhile, the Port Board of 
Directors approved the hiring of 
Pacifico Martir as the Deputy General 
Manager for Administration and 
Finance of the Port Authority of Guam. 
The Board also adopted Resolution 
No. 2023-06 “Relative to approving 
a stipulated dismissal in Civil Service 
Commission Adverse Action Appeal 
Case No. 13-AA06T SP, Jeffrey Q. 
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Cruz v. Port Authority of Guam, based on Guam 
Supreme Court Rulings in the Cases of 2015 Guam 
14 (Susuico I) and 2019 Guam 15 (Susuico II), and 
authorizing General Manager Rory J. Respicio to 
execute the agreement and use up to $126,000.00 
in Port funds to satisfy the stipulated dismissal, 
thus realizing a cost avoidance of approximately 
$210,128.43 in back wages, and to herein provide 
the finalized agreement to the Honorable Benjamin 
J.F. Cruz, Guam Public Auditor in the interest of 
transparency and accountability.”

The following is General Manager Respicio’s 
statement to the Port Authority of Guam Board of 
Directors regarding numerous misstatements and 
allegations made by a few lawmakers regarding 
the Port:

Allegation regarding Mr. Luis Baza having 
a conflict at the CSC but not at the Port to settle 
the Port 7 cases:

ANSWER: The conflict that 
Mr. Baza had at the Civil Service 
Commission was with his then-
employer and Mr. Phillips. Once 
he went to work at the Port, those 
two conflicts no longer existed.

Allegation regarding 
OPA report on alleged Port 7 
overpayment:

ANSWER: With regard to the OPA audits, we 
truly appreciated the OPA’s acknowledgement 
that we handled the appeals of these employees 
properly. In fact, the conclusion states that the 
OPA found that the reinstatements “were generally 
made in accordance with administrative and judicial 
review judgments and orders. The legal remedies 
stipulated in the Agreement to Satisfy Judgment 
and Settlement Agreement were likewise generally 
complied by the Port.” We are grateful for this 
acknowledgement of how we handled these very 
complicated settlement agreements regarding 
the wrongful terminations of these employees. 
We do, however, remain in disagreement over 
the acceptance of the personnel evaluations 
which were neither approved or disapproved 
by the former General Manager. However, one 
thing remains certain and that is that when the 
analysis was conducted on the methodology we 
utilized for the reconstruction of these salaries, 
it was determined that we had in fact underpaid 
two reinstated employees. As such, this would 

mean there was no overpayment made, so far 
to any of the audits conducted. Regarding the 
pay raise freeze mandate and potential violation 
on retroactive pay raises, the Port has been 
informed that Public Law 34-116 does not apply 
to the autonomous agencies since they do not 
receive general fund appropriations. Additionally, 
we were also being guided by a policy issued by 
the Consolidated Commission on Utilities (CCU), 
dated October 2, 2018, which determined that 
Public Law 34-116 does not apply to the agencies 
under the CCU’s purview, as well as, an email from 
Mr. Lester Carlson, Director of Bureau of Budget 
& Management Research dated September 18, 
2020 who validated that the law did not cover 
autonomous agencies.

Allegation that the Port settled the Port 7 
cases “without court orders:”

ANSWER: During December 
2019, February 2020, June 
2020, and July 2020, the Port 
Authority of Guam, as directed 
by its Board of Directors, entered 
into settlements to satisfy 
judgments and orders, involving 
seven wrongfully terminated Port 
employees. For 7½ years, the 

Port’s former General Manager pursued this costly 
litigation, which was all ultimately determined to 
be wrongful terminations of these seven Port 
employees, as the history and facts show that 
these Port employees prevailed at every juncture 
by winning on merit and then again winning on 
the 60-day rule in both the Supreme court and 
in the Civil Service Commission. The former 
General Manager and former Port legal counsel 
continued to pursue repeated appeals of these 
cases, which led to significant financial damage to 
the Port through continued legal losses and that 
liability continued to grow daily and consumed a 
great deal of ratepayer money, the Port’s time and 
resources, resulting in millions of dollars in legal 
fees to the former Port legal counsel, as well as 
payouts ordered by the Supreme Court and the 
Civil Service Commission. The former in-house 
Port Staff Attorney, through Board direction, as 
well as the former Deputy General Manager also 
through Board direction, entered into settlement 
agreements with the wrongfully terminated 
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employees which allowed the Port and these Port 
employees to agree upon a payment plan for back 
wages spreading over a year or two-year period 
which had a benefit to the Port by not impacting 
cash flow with immediate, one-time payments 
and also mitigating the actual back wages at 
a significant cost savings to the Port. Because 
the Port was successfully able to mitigate these 
settlements, we were able to realize total savings 
to the Port of more than $1.5 Million. 

Here are factual, documented events from 
2013 to June 2020 which occurred involving the 
appeals of the employees:

1. On May 1 and June 6, 2013, in separate 
hearings, CSC Commissioners granted Mr. 
Guevara’s and Mrs. Cepeda’s motions to null and 
void. Consequently, the CSC voided their final 
notices of adverse action of termination because 
the Port violated the 60-day rule.

2. Merit hearings were held for Mrs. Leon 
Guerrero on June/July 2014, Mrs. Javelosa in 
August/September 2014 and Mrs. Rocio in October 
2014 which CSC Commissioners ruled the Port 
failed to meet its burden of proof regarding action 
taken against the employees and ordered they be 
reinstated to their prior employment.

3. From 2014 to 2015, CSC rescheduled 
Mrs. Leon and Mrs. Meno’s status call hearings 
and merit hearings on numerous occasions and 
eventually informed them that their future hearings 
would be canceled because the Commissioners’ 
calendar was booked for the next few years until 
at least 2017. 

4. Port appealed CSC’s decisions, and 
judgments in Superior Court rendered for Mr. 
Guevara in September 2013, Mrs. Javelosa on 
October 4, 2014, Mrs. Leon Guerrero on October 
30, 2014, Mrs. Rocio on April 21, 2015, and Mrs. 
Cepeda on June 15, 2015.

5. On July 2, 2015 and June 24, 2016, Superior 
Court affirmed CSC’s decision and judgment 
rendered to Mr. Guevara that the Port violated the 
60-day rule and ordered to reinstate the employee 
to his prior position, which Port appealed to the 
Supreme Court on October 26, 2016.

6. In September 5, 2015, Superior Court 
reversed CSC decision and judgment for Mrs. 
Javelosa and remanded the matter to CSC, 
who shall determine, based upon substantial 
evidence, whether or not a criminal act or acts 
were committed, which the employee appealed to 
Supreme Court on October 5, 2015.

7. On March 15, 2016, in their regular meeting, 
CSC Commissioners decided to remove the status 
call conference and merit hearings for Mrs. Meno 
and Mrs. Leon indefinitely until the Supreme Court 
issues a decision on Mrs. Javelosa’s case.

8. On February 7, 2018, Supreme Court 
rendered a decision in favor of Mr. Guevara, and 
the Port requested for reconsideration on March 
26, 2018, which the Court denied on April 17, 
2018, and ordered the employee be reinstated to 
his prior position with the Port.

9. At their Board of Directors meeting of July 
25, 2018, management was authorized to reinstate 
Mr. Guevara to his position as Financial Affairs 
Controller effective July 30, 2018, in compliance 
with Superior Court’s decisions of 2015 and 2016.

10. On July 26, 2018, Supreme Court 
affirmed Superior Court’s decision and order for 
Mrs. Javelosa and remanded the case to Superior 
Court so it may return the matter to CSC for a 
threshold determination of the proper standard of 
review in her case.

11. On August 24, 2018, Superior Court issued 
a decision and order to award Mr. Guevara full 
back pay and benefits, which the Port appealed 
on September 2, 2018.

12. On January 16, 2019, the General 
Manager formed a task force, which was 
chaired by the then-Deputy General Manager of 
Administration and Finance to review eighteen 
(18) adverse action appeal cases under litigation. 
This task force revealed that because Supreme 
Court mandated the Port to pay Messrs. Guevara 
and Kevin Susuico the back wages, attorney fees, 
and associated costs, the Port could not enter 
into settlement discussions with the employees 
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and had no choice but to comply with the higher 
Court’s orders resulting in the Port paying Mr. 
Guevara in three (3) staggered payments within 
ten (10) months a total amount of $381,381.61 and 
to Mr. Susuico a one-time payment of $99,000.16 
without any mitigation. 

13. On March 6, 2019, the Superior Court 
remanded the cases of Mrs. Javelosa, Mrs. Leon 
Guerrero, and Mrs. Rocio to CSC for a threshold 
determination of the proper standard of review in 
their cases as concluded in the Supreme Court 
decision of July 26, 2018. 

14. On March 29, 2019, the Board of Directors 
authorized Port Legal Counsel to proceed in 
settlement discussions with Mr. Guevara’s 
attorney.

15. On July 25, 2019, Supreme Court 
affirmed in part and reversed in part the Superior 
Court’s judgment for Mrs. Cepeda and remanded 
the matter to CSC for consideration of 
the merits of the allegation that Mrs. 
Cepeda backdated a memo to file 
and for other proceedings not 
inconsistent with this opinion.

16. In accordance with the 
Superior Court’s decision, the 
CSC scheduled hearings for Mrs. 
Rocio for August 2019 and for the 
calendar year 2020 for Mrs. Leon 
Guerrero, Mrs. Javelosa, Mrs. Meno, 
Mrs. Cepeda, and Mrs. Leon.

17. On August 27, 2019, CSC 
Administrative Law Judge held a motion hearing 
to null and void the personnel action of termination 
for Mrs. Rocio, and on September 30, 2019, he 
rendered a recommendation that Mrs. Rocio’s 
motions to dismiss be granted.

18. In August of 2019, Mr. Joe McDonald, 
former Port Staff Attorney held discussions with 
the attorneys of Mrs. Javelosa, Mrs. Cepeda, 
Mrs. Leon Guerrero, Mrs. Meno and Mrs. Leon 
regarding settlement proposals and initial 
settlement proposals were submitted. 

19. On October 10, 2019, CSC Commissioners 
voted on Mrs. Rocio’s motions that the Port did 
not notify her of adverse action within 60 days as 
mandated by law at the time, the Port’s final notice 
of adverse action lacked specificity, and burden of 
proof was clear and convincing.

20. The Port filed with CSC a motion to 

reconsider its decision for Mrs. Rocio and CSC 
Commissioners on November 21, 2019, denied 
the Port’s motion.

21. On November 26, 2019, the Port reinstated 
Mrs. Rocio to her position as a Personnel Services 
Administrator and finalized the settlement 
agreement on December 13, 2019.

22. On December 19, 2019, the Board of 
Directors approved Resolution No. 2019-20, 
approving an offer to settle adverse action appeal 
between the Port and Mrs. Leon Guerrero.

23. On December 19, 2019, the Board of 
Directors passed Resolution 2019-22, authorizing 
Port Legal Counsel to enter into settlement 
agreements with Mrs. Javelosa and Mrs. Cepeda.

24. On December 23, 2019, the Port finalized 
the settlement agreement and reinstated Mrs. 
Leon Guerrero to her position of Planner-Work 
Coordinator on January 6, 2020.

25. On February 28, 2020, the Port 
Staff Attorney resigned with the Port 

and the settlement agreements for 
Mrs. Javelosa and Mrs. Cepeda 
were not yet finalized.

26. On March 11, 2020, the 
CSC Administrative Law Judge 
filed his “Recommendations of 
Administrative Law Judge on 

Motion to Void Based on Violation of 
the 60 Day Rule” in Mrs. Meno’s case 

and found in his analysis “undisputed 
facts” that identified at least three dates 

management knew or should have known which 
were September 10, 2012, September 17, 2012 
and October 16, 2012 which, according to the ALJ 
were 100 days, 93 days and 63 days and therefore 
stated that the adverse action taken against Mrs. 
Meno should be revoked; she should be reinstated 
immediately until such time the decision is 
overturned by judicial review; and that Mrs. Meno 
should be awarded back pay, reasonable attorney 
fees and costs. 

27. On June 8, 2020, CSC Administrative Law 
Judge issued recommendations that the CSC grant 
Mrs. Javelosa’s motion to void as to allegations of 
processing and conspiracy to process an allegedly 
fraudulent Worker Commission Claim because 
the final notice of adverse action violated the 60-
day rule and stated with regards to the memo she 
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was accused of backdating to file “There is no 
conceivable way to conclude that this memo in any 
way aided the process of the original approval of 
work related injury leave. Moreover, there is no way 
to conclude that the memo was an effort to cover up 
fraudulent acts. The undersigned concludes that 
the memo cannot support or justify the adverse 
action” and thus recommended that Mrs. Javelosa 
be awarded back pay, reasonable attorney fees 
and costs; and be reinstated immediately until 
such time the decision is overturned by judicial 
review.

28. On June 25, 2020, the Board of Directors 
passed Resolution No. 2020-04 which provided 
Mr. Luis R. Baza, Deputy General Manager for 
Administration & Finance the latitude to negotiate 
the final settlement agreements.

Did the Board authorize funding for 
mediation in the YTK case:

ANSWER: There was no formal mediation in 
place or formal offer made. Due to the fact that 
there was a $17 Million dispute looming over the 
Port, I felt I had a duty to reach out and potentially 
mitigate any $17 Million judgment. A $17 million 
judgment would increase tariffs, and that would 
cause all other costs to go up. There were no 
formal discussions in place.

At the February 19, 2019 Board meeting, I 
explained that management was looking at on-
going litigation that would give the Port opportunities 
for mitigation. I indicated that with respect to YTK 
matter, when this matter was before the then-Board 
of Directors, there was an opportunity to settle at 
$800,000, however, the decision back then was 
to proceed with litigation.  Because the matter 
was before the Supreme Court at that time, the 
community was facing a $17.1 million judgment 
which presented a concern.  If the ruling did not 
favor the Port, then tariffs would need to be raised 
which will impact every single commodity that 
comes through the Port.  I explained that I did not 
have any interest in YTK and that I approached 
the principal owner of YTK on my own volition and 
that no formal discussions or commitments were 
made. 

Allegation regarding Port debt service 
ratio:

ANSWER: The financial report in February 
mentioned that based on the year-to-date numbers 
for February (5 months of Fiscal Year 2023), the 

debt service ratio is 1.20, which is below the Debt-
Service Coverage Ratio (DSCR) requirement 
of 1.25.  This is due to low revenue numbers in 
February and increase in divisional expenses.  
This is just a projection based on the financial 
results as of February.  As of March, the projected 
DSCR is now 1.38. This is higher than the debt 
service requirement.  Finance is working with the 
Maintenance team to ensure that all expenses are 
properly classified.  This is to report the correct 
DSCR after the numbers have been properly 
reviewed.

In FY 2022 the DSCR is 1.58, in FY21 the 
DSCR is 1.35 and in FY20 the DSCR is 1.26.  
These results are all above the debt service ratio 
requirement.

We would like to point out that S&P Global 
Ratings maintained its outlook for the Port at 
stable and affirmed its “A” long-term rating on the 
Port’s outstanding series of 2018 Port Revenue 
Bonds.  They considered the Port’s management 
and governance strong, reflecting their view of 
the Port’s strategic positioning, risk and financial 
management and organizational effectiveness.  
They stated the Port has operated in a fiscally 
prudent manner, implemented tariff increases as 
needed, built and maintained cash reserves and 
minimally relied on debt issuance to meet capital 
needs.

We also like to point out that in 2019 when this 
management came into office, we were in debt 
$103,000 for 2018.  Through austerity measures 
that management put in place the Port realized a 
positive net income of $5 million irrespective of the 
fact that the initial FY 2018 Budget did not include: 
(1) the cost of the 2018 compensation plan was not 
calculated; and (2) expenditures incurred during 
the preparation and post Typhoons Yutu and Wutip 
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and (3) OSHA certification inspection. Despite 
these unfunded expenses, the Port continues to 
operate within the total approved budget expenses 
for 2019 and met the requirements of its bond 
indenture.

Allegation by Senator Brown of an 
Administrative Personnel increase:

ANSWER: The employee count for Fiscal Year 
2012 was 382 when Senator Brown was placed 
in charge of the Port.   When this administration 
came on board in 2019, the employee count was 
365—despite the number of 116 Senator Brown 
indicated in the hearing.   Also when I came 
into office, there were personnel documents 
authorizing the hiring of 20 additional individuals 
which would have brought up the number of 
employees on board to 385.   Such recruitment 
was placed on hold until a manpower assessment 
was provided identifying the division’s baseline 
needs, taking into consideration the number of 
employees who were eligible to retire and providing 
recommendations on what type of in-house 
training can be implemented to enhance skill sets 
of employees to ensure the mission of the Port is 
not jeopardized.   Based on this assessment, we 
increased the number of employees to 377—an 
additional 12 employees and not 30 as alleged 
since 2018.   The majority of the recruitment was 
for Maintenance and Operations divisions which 
are revenue generating.

Questions regarding the Port’s waiver of 
fees for the GPA generator storage:

ANSWER: In the October 27, 2022 Board 
of Directors meeting, I reported on the arrival of 
12 generator modules for the new Ukudo Power 
Plant. I stated the revenue tons for the modules 
range between 135.70 to 173.90 tons.  Because 
of the special type of cargoes to be unloaded, the 
Port authorized the contractor to conduct “under 
the hook” operation which will allow the crew ship 
to operate the winches to off load the modules onto 
specialized trailers and transport such modules at 
a staging area in the terminal yard. To ensure that 
the container yard was not impacted as a result of 
the weight of the cargoes, the modules were staged 
on jacks and remained at the Port until a permit 
was issued by the Department of Public Works to 
transport the cargoes to the Dededo project site. 
I also stated at the board meeting that one of the 
biggest concerns regarding this cargo was the 

storage fees. According to the Port Terminal Tariff, 
the cargo has a free storage period of 5 days 
and afterwards storage fees will be assessed. If 
the Port qualified the storage fees, the Port may 
be collecting $3.5 to $4 million.   However, if the 
Port were to collect such fees, it would have to 
be paid by GPA who in turn will likely transfer it to 
the ratepayers. The decision to extend the free-
time storage of the cargoes in the terminal yard 
was made in the best interest of all ratepayers of 
Guam.

Questions regarding the Port’s work to 
interdict drugs at the Port:

ANSWER: Guam Customs is the agency 
tasked with drug interdiction and they are assisted 
by numerous agencies. The Port continues to work 
hard to ensure our borders are protected at all 
entries that fall within the jurisdiction of the island’s 
only commercial port. The work has been non-stop 
in all areas, including the new security systems, 
enhanced regulations for those wanting to conduct 
commercial cargo operations at the marinas, 
meeting with Port users, and bringing together 
local and federal law enforcement to address 
the safety issues of our borders. Through Port’s 
efforts to secure our borders from any potential 
drug and human trafficking and to provide for the 
safety of everyone who uses the Port marinas, the 
Port acquired and installed surveillance cameras 
at the Gregorio D. Perez marina. Additionally, we 
installed a temporary container for Port Police and 
other law enforcement use at the GDP marina. 
Port Police officers can now monitor the activity 
at the marina through the Port Command Center 
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located at Cabras Island. We are doing whatever 
is necessary to advance the interdiction of illicit 
drugs, invasive species, and counter-terrorism at 
our island’s entry ports. We have worked diligently 
in improving the working relationship with Guam 
Customs through the following:

1. Entered into a memorandum of 
understanding with Customs regarding the new 
office space at the Port.   Customs will occupy 
2,700 square feet of office space located at the 
former Horizon Building and vacate their current 
office in the Port Administration Building.

2. Granted Customs Officers an all-access 
pass within the Port terminal facilities to carry out 
its mandates.

3. Included in our Master Plan Update a 
Customs Inspection Feasibility Study, which was 
recently completed and will be used to assist the 
Agency in obtaining funding for such construction 
of the building.

4. Our consultants worked with Customs to 
validate their requirements and confirmed the 
planned facilities would integrate with the current 
traffic flow.

5. Ensured Customs is directly involved in 
discussions to its initiative for Systems Integration 
that will provide an improved information sharing/
reporting between stakeholders involved in the 
cargo supply chain.

6. Dedicated a gated secured area in CFS 
warehouse for Customs inspection.

7. Dedicated area at Seaplane Ramp for 
marine interdiction task force office and boathouse.

8. Allowed shared use for Port’s equipment 
wash down station.

9. Provided an office space at the GDP marina 
to be co-shared with Port Police and access to 
Port’s surveillance cameras at the marina and 
terminal yard.

Furthermore, the Port and Department 
of Public Works executed a memorandum of 
agreement for the use of the remaining Federal 
Highway Administration seawall project funds. 
The funds will be used to expand the automobile 
lot expansion and paving of the shared entrance 
for Customs & Quarantine and the Port chassis 
staging lots.

Concerns regarding increments for Port 
employees:

ANSWER: The annual increments of our 

employees is called for in our Personnel Rules and 
Regulations which are codified in law. They are 
all budgeted for and are based on performance 
evaluations.

Concerns about compensation of the 
General Manager: 

When management came on board in 2019, 
the Board did not migrate the General Manager and 
Deputy General Managers to the step and allocated 
pay grade they should have been slotted to based 
on their experience, education, certifications, and 
performance with their prior employers.   The 
Board instead approved their salaries based on 
what their former counterparts were earning.   As a 
matter of fact, the Board as a whole accepted the 
performance evaluations for the General Manager 
and Deputy General Manager in 2019, 2020 and 
2021 without corresponding salary increments. It 
should be noted that the Board as a whole approved 
the performance evaluations, however, did not 
approve the corresponding salary increments that 
the former General Manager and former Deputy 
General Manager received from 2012 to 2018.

In December 2022, the Board was advised 
of what the salaries of the General Manager and 
Deputy General Manager would have been had 
the correct methodology been used when they 
were initially employed and salary increments 
as a result of the annual performances. When 
the Board re-appointed the General Manager 
and Deputy General Manager, they were hired 
at what their initial salary should have been in 
2019 to be effective 2023. Future compensation 
increases for the General Manager and Deputy 
General Managers should be based on the results 
of the performance evaluations, which must be 
accepted and approved by the Board as a whole 
in accordance with Board Policy and such salary 
increments are not to be retroactive in accordance 
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with Title 4, GCA Section 6218.1.
Questions regarding the Training 

Assignment of the Port’s Procurement & 
Supply Manager:

ANSWER: The Port’s Procurement & Supply 
Manager was sent to the General Services Agency 
(GSA) of the Department of Administration to 
receive procurement training in order for her 
to be able to efficiently perform her duties and 
responsibilities as the Port’s Procurement & 
Supply Manager. It was agreed that the Chief 
Procurement Officer of the General Services 
Agency of the Department of Administration would 
supervise her work performance and attendance, 
and provide her with expertise training in the Guam 
Procurement Rules and Regulations, policies and 
procedures. We also agreed that her assignment 
will end once the Chief Procurement Officer is of 
the opinion that her job performance satisfies her 
expectations that she is proficient in the Guam 
Procurement law and effectively able to perform 
her duties and responsibilities as the Procurement 
& Supply Manager for the Port.

This type of Training Assignment is not 
unusual as the former General Manager assigned 
procurement staff to GSA for training as well and 
often their Training Assignments spanned a period 
of more than one year.

Allegation that the Port paid legal fees to 
the Port’s former legal counsel for the Port 7 
settlement case:

Attorney Joseph McDonald was not an 
associate at the McDonald Law Firm when Attorney 
Charles McDonald was representing Mrs. Cepeda 
in her settlement discussions.

Criticism that Mr. Baza wants to be a board 
member after serving as a deputy general 
manager of the Port:

We welcome Mr. Baza to the Board as he 
brings a wealth of institutional knowledge of the 
Port due to his service as deputy general manager. 
In fact, the senator who brought this issue up 
knows what a benefit this can be as her previous 
deputy general manager also left active service 
and then was appointed as one of her board 
members during her tenure.

 Summer Interns Help with Mawar Recovery

The Port Authority of Guam is hosting a total of 
52 Summer Interns from the Governor’s Summer 
Youth Employment Program (GSYEP) and they 
have been assigned throughout various divisions 
at the Port. The GSYEP is a month-long program 
which  began on July 3 and will end on August 4, 
2023. 

“We want to ensure that our interns leave us 
with an understanding of what it means to be a 
good public servant,” said Port General Manager 
Rory J. Respicio. “More importantly, we want them 
to experience first hand what the Port Strong Spirit 
is all about so that when they graduate from high 
school and college, they may choose to return and 
join our Port Strong Family.”

On July 5th and 6th the Port’s summer interns 
also participated in rejuvenating the Tumon Bay 
area as a part of the ongoing efforts to clean up 
public parks and beaches islandwide from fallen 
debris following Typhoon Mawar. The interns 
joined with other summer interns from various 
agencies such as GVB, DPW, DPR and a few of 
the Mayor’s offices.  
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A total of 100 dump truck loads of downed 
trees and debris as well as 30 roll-off loads were 
removed from the Tumon stretch.

“With the summer months in full swing, we are 
excited to welcome back our families and visitors 
to enjoy and make memories at our island’s parks 
and beaches,” said Governor Lou Leon Guerrero. 
“We thank the Department of Parks and Recreation, 
the Department of Public Works, the Guam Visitors 
Bureau, the Guam International Airport Authority, 
the Port Authority of Guam, the Department of 
Agriculture, Guam State Clearinghouse, the Guam 
Police Department, Guam Homeland Security, 
and the Office of Senator Roy Quinata, who joined 
forces to support this beautification initiative. We 
also want to thank our Governor’s Summer Youth 
Employment Program interns from the various 
agencies.”

“At this stage in our recovery, reopening our 
parks and beaches symbolizes the incredible 
strides we’ve made to restore normalcy to our 
day-to-day lives, enabling our people to enjoy our 
island’s beauty and outdoor activities,” said Lt. 
Governor Joshua Tenorio.
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 New Deputy General Manager of Administration and Finance

The Port Authority of Guam Board of Directors 
ratified Mr. Pacifico R. Martir as Deputy General 
Manager of Administration and Finance at the 
request of Governor Lou Leon Guerrero.

Mr. Martir comes to the Port with more than 
40 years of managerial experience in planning, 
coordinating and directing programs, activities, 
policies and procedures for McDonald’s of Guam.

“I am pleased with Governor Lou Leon 
Guerrero’s nomination of Mr. Martir as well as 
our Board of Directors for concurring,” said Port 
General Manager Rory J. Respicio. “Mr. Martir 
makes a great addition to our leadership team. His 
extensive work history will benefit the Port in the 
coming years.”

Mr. Martir was born and raised on Guam and 
graduated from John F. Kennedy High School. 
Immediately after graduation, Mr. Martir joined 
McDonald’s of Guam where he rose through the 
ranks to eventually become the Quality Service 
Cleanliness Director. In April 2023, Mr. Martir 
retired from McDonald’s of Guam with 50 years of 
service. 

Mr. Martir is a resident of Hågat. With the 
ocean as his backyard, Mr. Martir enjoys spending 
his spare time doing water activities such as 
kayaking and all kinds of fishing to include spear 

fishing, rod and reel fishing as well as trolling. 
Mr. Martir is married to Marie Mesa of Sinajana 
and they have two children. Welcome to the Port 
Strong Family, Mr. Martir! 
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 GTA Files Amendment with FCC

The General Manager of the Port Authority of 
Guam has written to the Federal Communications 
Commission regarding the supplemental filing by 
GTA TeleGuam.

“As noted in the supplemental filing, GTA 
TeleGuam made diligent efforts to obtain accurate 
information for the new filing including cross-
checking multiple media sources against the data 
being released by various government entities,” 
Port General Manager Rory J. Respicio stated 
in his letter sent on July 3, 2023 to FCC Acting 
Chairwoman Jessica Rosenworcel. “We support 
this filing as their amendment is now factual and 
we wish them the very best with their Emergency 
Petition.”

Respicio had previously sent a letter to the FCC 

and the Chairman of the Board of GTA TeleGuam 
expressing concerns about misinformation 
contained in the Emergency Petition by GTA 
TeleGuam.

“GTA’s swift action to amend and supplement 
the Emergency Petition shows their willingness to 
submit accurate information to the FCC,” Respicio 
wrote. “We truly thank them and appreciate their 
efforts to provide a more accurate description of the 
tremendous work the government, private-sector, 
and non-profit organizations have to recover from 
Typhoon Mawar.” 

A copy of the “Supplement to Emergency 
Petition” filed by GTA TeleGuam with the FCC 
can be found at: https://www.fcc.gov/ecfs/search/
search-filings/filing/10630827726304.

 Crane Certification Training

The Port Authority of Guam sent 10 Port 
employees interested in becoming crane operators 
to attend the Crane Operator Verification training 
conducted by Island Certs located in Upper Tumon. 
This training opportunity is a 40-hour long training 
session that spans five days and is broken down 
into two parts, 16 hours of classroom instruction 
and 24 hours of on-the-job training within one of 
the cranes.

“We have been laying the groundwork for cross 
training programs for our Port employees to ensure 
continuity of uninterrupted service to our island 
community,” said Port General Manager Rory J. 
Respicio. “This approach offers our employees a 
path of upward mobility and allows management 
a plan of succession for when employees retire.”

Cross-training also makes employees feel 
more valued because the Port is investing in their 
career and future at the agency. Furthermore, it 
increases job diversification and interest, thus 
helping employees recognize that there are 
opportunities for internal progression. This leads 
to higher levels of engagement and motivation 
amongst workers.

In addition, 24 employees who have already 
taken the course were recertified during training 
that occured from July 24 - 25, 2023. OSHA 
requires employers to ensure that crane operators 
are certified and mandates that the operator 

demonstrate sufficient knowledge and skill through 
both written and practical tests. Certification is 
required every 5  years.
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 Dock B Installation Begins

The construction of the last of four 
docks at the Agat Marina is underway.

An inspector from Bluewater 
Marine & Dock Specialties (Bluewater) 
based out of California arrived on 
Guam to oversee the assembly and 
installation of the Agat Marina’s Dock 
B. The construction contract for the 
assembly and installation of Dock B 
was awarded to AIC International, Inc. 
(AIC) in the amount of $1,494,750.00. 
AIC has worked previously with 
Bluewater on the assembly and 
construction of Docks A, C and D. 

“The benefit of having both 
the same contractor and inspector 
collaborate once again to complete the 
final dock at the Agat Marina ensures 
uniformity of all four docks at the 
facility,” said Port General Manager 
Rory J. Respicio. “The completion 
of the project will add an additional 
48 slips for recreational boaters and 
fishers and will allow growth for our 
fishing industry and local and visiting 
fishing enthusiasts.”

On July 13, 2023, the floating dock 
was transported from AIC’s warehouse 
to the Agat Marina for staging and 
installation. By July 17, 2023, AIC 
proceeded to repair Dock B’s existing 
pilings to secure the assembled float 
dock. Once repaired, the floating dock 
was placed in the water and secured 
as early as July 19, 2023. 

Work on the project is expected 
to be complete by the second week of 
September 2023.
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 Update on Retirememt DB 1.75 Plan

From the Port Human Resources Division:
Effective June 1 through December 31, 

2023, the Government of Guam Retirement Fund 
has opened up an election window for active 
employees under the Defined Contribution Plan 
(“DC Plan”) to transfer over to the Defined Benefit 
1.75 (“DB 1.75 Plan”).  The DB 1.75 Plan will take 
effect January 1, 2024.

 Based on the schedule below, a virtual seminar 
will be conducted to provide valuable information 
on the DC Plan and DB 1.75 Plan. You can ask 
questions with a Retirement representative during 
the seminar. Additionally, should you decide to 
transfer to the DB 1.75 Plan, you are encouraged to 
meet face-to-face with a Retirement representative 
on their scheduled site visit below.

On July 17, 2023 the Human Resources 
Division received the Retirement Fund’s DC Plan 
Employees, Request for DB 1.75 Plan Estimated 
Retirement Income Comparison (ERIC) Letter.  
The HR Office is currently distributing it to the 

 APL Oceania Voyages to Guam

The APL Oceania arrived at the Port Authority 
of Guam on the morning of July 17, 2023 on 
its maiden voyage for this region. A blessing 
ceremony was held that morning to celebrate the 
introduction of the container ship into APL’s GSX 
rotation. Lt. Governor Joshua Tenorio, members 
of the Guam Legislature, Port Authority of Guam 
General Manager Rory J. Respicio, and members 
of the Port management team were present to 
witness the traditional  breaking of a champagne 
bottle to christen the vessel. 

APL General Manager Charlie Hermosa gave 
an introductory speech, Port General Manager 
Respicio gave remarks, and Lt. Governor Joshua 
Tenorio delivered the keynote address where he 
recognized the amazing job that the Port Authority 
of Guam team did in getting the port open and fully 

operational only three days after Typhoon Mawar 
hit the island.

Father Dan Trajano, pastor of Assumption of 
Our Lady Catholic Church in Piti, did the honor of 
christening the company’s latest marine asset. 

 Date  Time  Location  Presentation
 August 14, 2023  9 a.m.  Port Training Room  Virtual Seminar
 August 28, 2023  10 a.m. - 12 p.m. Board Conference Room  On-Site Representative
 September 11, 2023  10 a.m. - 12 p.m. Board Conference Room  On-Site Representative
 September 18, 2023  10 a.m. - 12 p.m. Board Conference Room  On-Site Representative

various divisions and is requesting to have it 
returned to the HR Office no later than August 
1, 2023.  The due date for the (ERIC Request 
Forms) is due on September 30, 2023.  However, 
our office would like to ensure everyone’s forms 
are accounted for and we are keeping tabs on all 
employee submissions which will be sent up to 
Retirement as a group.

The HR Office will be transmitting the ERIC 
request form as a whole so that the Retirement 
Fund can begin generating your ERIC Letters.

Please take the time to attend this seminar 
to gain detailed knowledge and information about 
both plans. This way, you can make an informed 
decision beneficial to you and your family at the 
time of your retirement.  

Employees are encouraged to watch the 
video presentation at https://www.youtube.
com/watch?v=Bh_UNfz7Pbc to get a better 
understanding of the DB 1.75 retirement plan prior 
to attending the scheduled seminars.



 Port Strong Family Says Farewell to Joseph C. Tajalle
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Port Authority of Guam employees gathered 
to bid farewell to Joseph C. Tajalle on Wednesday, 
July 19, 2023. 

Joe passed away on July 11, 2023. He retired 
from the Port as a Cargo Checker Supervisor after 
28 years of public service.

Joe began his employment with the Port as a 
Cargo Checker on February 5, 1990. He became 
a Stevedore on January 29, 2001 and then a 
Stevedore Supervisor I on December 3, 2001. 
He served in an acting capacity as a Stevedore 
Supervisor II in 2008, 2009 and 2013 and was 
promoted to a Cargo Checker Supervisor on April 
21, 2014. 

Throughout his career, Joe received letters 
of commendation for his professional services, 
including sick leave and service awards, as well 
as Employee of the Month for February 1997 
and October 2000. He also received awards for 
Outstanding Work Center of the Quarter for April 

to June 1999, April to June 2001, and October to 
December 2001 and Supervisor of the Quarter for 
October to December 2001.

Joe will be greatly missed by his Port Strong 
Family. Rest in peace Joe!

 July Photo Highlights



 July Photo Highlights Continued
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